

SEELEY"S BAY SENIORS

There were only 17 members

for the business meeting of Seeley's Bay Seniors. the absence of President, June Goodwins, Vice-president, Ross Hartley presided. Не asked all to stand and sing O Canada, followed by Happy Birthday to Howard MaConnell and Freda Tempest. Secretary, Shirley Martin read the minutes of the September meeting, which were approved. Treasurer, Valera gave her reprt, which was also approved. The Secretary announced Debbie Donaldson that is giving lessons in line dancing for Seniors. She also reminded everyone about our Bake Table at the Legion Craft Sale November 2. Shirley gave a report about the District meeting which she attended, Bredyk is the Peter President. Seeley's Bay is to host the next meeting November 18. The SAIL co-ordinator spoke about services that are available for seniors who are staying in their own homes e.g. transportation, visits, meals on wheels, Diner's Club at the Carriage House, Clinic, Foot home maintenance, etc. Doug Montgomery, one of school. She will contact directors, thanked Pat for her informative talk. The meeting closed with the Mizpah Benediction, followed by a delicious lunch,

ST. PETER'S ACW

Freda Tempest.

cards and games.

Our October meeting was held on October 1, 1991 at the home of Jennie Goddier. The meeting opened with the ACW prayer. Scripture reading followed "Mark 10: 2-16". The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved. Roll call showed 7 members present. Treasurer's report followed.

Final plans were discussed for our Smorgasbord Supper October 30, 1991. The price is to be \$7.00 for adults, children 5 - 10 \$3.50.

Our Rummage Sale is October 25 and October 26 at St. Luke's Hall, Lyndhurst. Meeting closed with prayers

and a delicious lunch was served.

Margaret Ann Perry

BEVERLEY SENIORS

The meeting of the Beverley Seniors club was held on 18 October 1991, in the Legion hall at Delta, and preceded by a lovely lunch at 12 o'clock. After lunch, we had a guest-speaker Dr. P.J. Junker of Smith Falls, who serves this community in the Delta Health Centre. He spoke on preventive medicine, health, diets and other related topics health, concerning Seniors. He also answered questions and held his audience captive. Leta Burt thanked the doctor his excellent for information, after left, coordinator the of the two units (Portland and Delta), Sandra Chant, told us about the History and working of the two units.

At 2 p.m., Mrs. Aimer opened the meeting, by 23 members attended and 3 visitors, and we sang O Canada. We sang Happy Birthday to Ruby McGuire. We also sang the praise of Irma and Glen Chant, who had their 41st anniversary.

The minutes of the last meeting were read by the Secretary, Mrs. Chant and approved as read. A thank you note was received from Sheila Durham, for the fruit basket, sent to her husband Murray, she reported that through he came operation very well and is recuperating at home.

Treasurer, Emily Lester read her financial report, which showed a healthy balance. Mrs. Burt reported on a prize for the most improved pupil of the Beverley school at Delta and a donation will be given to the the Principal of the school to work out the details. She also announced a Zone meeting (Western Sector) on November 18 at Seeley's Bay at 1:30 p.m. at which she will preside, since she was recently chosen represent the Zone in the Western Sector, at a meeting of the Zone executive, held Brockville. She will also visit the 8 clubs, located in this sector. Peter Breedyk, President the Zone, reported the on Zone Executive meeting, he is to visit the clubs in the Central Sector of the Zone. He also reported that Delta failed to clean sidewalk of snow in the winter season. This forces the Seniors

to walk on the highway. There is a Bylaw in the village that property owners are supposed to clean the sidewalk front of their houses, it is never enforced.

After discussion, it was moved, seconded and passed

that a letter be sent to the Township and the Village Trustees, asking to change that law, and make the Village Trustees responsible for removing the snow from the sidewalk during the winter season. We are not privileged shopping mall, with a which to exercise, in which is still the best possible for exercise seniors to stay in shape. The parents of children of the village, will also safer if their feel children were not forced to walk to school on the highway. The next meeting will be held on November 15, 1991 at 2 p.m., a bake and craft sale will follow at 3 p.m. with an afternoon tea in the hall. On December 3, our members will enjoy a free Christmas shopping bus trip Kingston. Seniors may join us for \$7.00. Our Christmas dinner will be held for the members, without charge on December 13, 1991. was moved, seconded and passed to donate \$50.00 to the United Way fund. The meeting closed by the president and we all

NEILSON CONCRETE

sang God Save the Queen.

R.R.2, SEELEY'S BAY 387-4019 OR CELLULAR 541-0408

Metered mixed concrete on the job site Pay for what you use No job is too small

KLIP KORI Styling For Men Women & Children Excellent Prices HOURS MON. Closed THURS. 9-4 TUES. 9-4 FRI. 9-4 WED. 9-8 SAT. 9-12 Briar Hill Rd., Lyndhurst Call 928-2399

CANADIAN LEGION SEELEY'S BAY

The lucky winner of the earlybird September incentive was June Smith. You could be next. Be an earlybird. Adam and Eve Darts are

still being held every Friday at 7:30 p.m. Bring a guest. Check with your sports officer for the holiday dart schedule.

The Ladies Auxiliary will be holding a bazaar on Saturday, 2 November 1991 from 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 Featured will be p.m. Christmas crafts, and home baking. Come on out and enjoy.

Remembrance Day will be on Sunday, observed November this year. again very are once have the fortunate to and Drums of the Military College Royal lead us to the Seeley's Bay United Church where our Branch Padre, Reverend Daryl Bell will conduct the Service of Remembrance. We are hoping that along with many Legionaires on parade we will be joined by members of the Korean Association, Veterans Bay Fire the Seeley's Department, the Seeley's Bay Lions and the area and scouts. Brownies Parade will form up at the Legion Hall at 10:15

Monday, 11 November we would like to see many members in uniform gather at the Branch Cenotaph at 10:50 a.m. for the laying of wreaths and the Act of Remembrance. "Fish Fry" Saturday, 16 November 5:00 p.m. to

a.m.

Bring friends. 8:00 p.m. They will thank you for years to come. Saturday, 14 December 1:00 p.m. The day we say thank you to our Ladies Auxiliary for all the support and assistance they have given us over the past year. We are

again asking the once Seeley's Bay Seniors Club to join us and we are hoping they will treat us with another of their scrumptious dessert tables. meeting general Next Wednesday, 6 November

at 8:00 p.m. executive meeting Next November Wednesday, 10 at 8:00 p.m.

Len Whiteford



272-2168 J.Mann Prop NEAR THE FORFAR CHEESE FACTORY

WINTER HOURS: SATURDAY 10:30 - 5 SUNDAY 11:30 - 5

Exclusive dealer: In The Shadow of the Shield by Arthur Zimmerman SORRY! NO GST